


Dr. Windsor and others have been effective in bringing about an agreement from the
State Council in regard to the peer grouping formula.

Mr. Savage discussed the textbook/bookstore situation, used books, differential
in prices of books, etc. He suggested that there should be a committee from the SGA
to confer with the bookstore management and that a report should be brought to the
Board Committee at the next meeting.

Dr. Windsor explained something of the bookstore problem--large inventory,
low mark up, etc., and explained why the bookstore took over the job of selling used

textbooks.

Mr. Savage continued his report: discussed turnover in faculty and reasons for
losing good faculty while those not so good stay on--one of the facts being a lack of
money for attendance at meetings, research, etc. No action was taken on this but
there was eloquent discussion. He also reported on library deficiencies and need for
additional library development and supplies.

Dr. Edwards and Dr. Windsor commented on the difficulties caused by lack
of funds for travel and professional development.

Report of the Committee on Buildings and Grounds: (Mr. Allaun)

Mr. Allaun suggested that as we get closer to our separation from William and
Mary that we should broaden our look at funds available for capital outlay projects;
explore federal sources and other sources of funds. He stated that he would welcome
any input from anyone who has anything positive to say on this subject. He talked
about the need for the new road and the fact that this matter is now before the City
Council and that a word from someone on the Board might be helpful. He also stated
that he hoped to have the architects at the next regular meeting in order to learn
more about the whole situation.

Report of the Committee on Financial Affairs: (Mr. Creech)

Mr. Creech suggested that we must be mindful of our operations--that we must
meet our budget. (He called attention to the fact that he was talking about operational
expenditures, not capital expenditures). He also stressed the fact that without very
careful spending, we will have a deficit at the end of the fiscal year. (See attached
report by Mr. Creech).

Report of Committee on Student Affairs: (Mrs. Passage) (See report attached)

Mrs. Passage spoke of the needs and desires of the students in regard to
student services--what can be taken from student fees, since the state does not provide
funds for student services and they cannot be funded from tuition--question of health
services for one thing.

Discussion of grades received so late that registration almost over and some
have still not received their grades for last semester.












